

United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL Washington, DC 20240

MAR 1 1 2009

Mr. George Johnson

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

Dear Mr. Johnson:

The Office of Inspector General is in receipt of your September 25, 2008 and February 20, 2009 letters alleging possible violations of Federal law when historic buildings at Santa Fe Indian School were destroyed last fall. We are currently in the process of reviewing your complaint. Upon completion of our review, we will inform you of the disposition of your complaint.

We appreciate you communicating this matter to us. Your commitment in helping the DOI improve the effectiveness of its programs and operations benefits not only the Department but also the public we serve. If you need additional, please contact Special Agent Edward Woo at (703) 487-5425.

Sincerely,

Scott L. Culver

Deputy Assistant Inspector General Investigative Support Division